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Principal’s Message 

 

Dear all,  

 

Welcome to another full CFS news magazine. I am delighted to share with you some of the 

wonderful things that have been going on in school since Christmas. It has been a very difficult 

half term in many respects – with very high staff absence due to Covid and of course many pupils 

still being affected too – but this makes the following pages even more of a celebration; despite 

everything, the staff and pupils at CFS have really thrown themselves into so much this half term. 

The re-emergence of sports fixtures and events, our first residential for a very long time, trips, 

enrichment visits, House events, and of course a continued focus on learning in the classroom and 

preparation for external tests and exams.  

 

Over the next few pages you will see updates about the House competition now we have reached 

half way through the year. All is still to play for between the four Houses! It has been wonderful 

this half term seeing a resurgence in the House competitions now that more cross phases events 

are able to happen again. The rivalry between the Houses is also hotting up, as the weekly House 

Point standings are shared with pupils in assemblies. From March, we will also be sharing the 

results with you all as parents each week in the parental bulletin – as we know the competitive 

spirit does not stop at school! In his new Assistant Principal role, Mr Angell has been exploring our 

House ethos. At CFS, the House System focuses on five core areas: Celebration, Communication, 

Charity, Community and Competition. Going forward, our pupil House Ambassadors – supported 

by members of the Senior Leadership Team – will take a lead in each of the four Houses during 

assemblies, Sports Day, the House Festival and all events. Our three House Champions – Miss Pye, 

Miss Emmett and Mr Dean – will now oversee the whole House ethos, ensuring that all five Cs 

shine through all aspects of CFS House life.  

 

I usually resist picking out any specific highlights each half term, as there are so many celebrated 

in this magazine – including all of the Principal’s Award prize winners you will see listed, many for 

embodying our CFS Culture of Kindness. But it would be remiss of me not to mention two 

significant achievements. Firstly, many pupils in both Primary and Secondary represented the 

School at the local Cross Country Championship last week, several of whom received County 

letters. Twins, Laila and Lillie Hellyer stunningly came 1st and 2nd respectively out of 30 pupils! 

Huge congratulations to the girls, and all of our wonderful competitors.  
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Principal’s Message 

  

And this Saturday I received a phone call from Miss Pye, who was with Year 8 Pupil Tammy-

Marie Goddard and Year 10 pupil Isla Kavanagh-Brown in London. Both girls had already got 

through two rounds of the 2022 Young Chefs competition, and last weekend were representing 

Chichester at the Southern finals. I was so proud to hear the truly wonderful news that Isla was 

placed 1st, and Tammy 2nd! Wow! Huge well done to them both and our heartfelt thanks to Miss 

Pye for creating the platform for these young people to shine. 

 

Today we say a fond farewell to Miss Shannon Parker, Secondary LSA, who has been with us 

since September. Despite her short time at CFS, Shannon has had a huge impact at CFS and we 

all wish her well as she relocates to Dorset. Last week staff and pupils also celebrated Jemma 

Hepburn’s four years at the School as she left us for pastures new. Jemma has been a much 

valued LSA in the Primary phase, working with many pupils over the years. She has also been a 

great support to the whole team, and will be missed as both a friend and colleague. Jemma is 

taking on a new challenge and we wish her every happiness in this new adventure. Finally, we 

also say farewell to Mr Groselle this month. ‘Mr G’ as he is fondly known, has been a dedicated 

LSA in Primary for seven years but is now returning to France to be with his family. We wish him 

‘Bon Voyage’. We are delighted to be welcoming Mrs Jo Lodge, after Half Term, as a new Higher 

Level Teaching Assistant in the Secondary phase, working with small groups throughout Years 7-

11. And our new Emotional Learning Support Assistant, Mrs Fiona Dabinett, is also joining the 

team after Half Term. Mrs Dabinett will be mainly based in The Den, working with pupils in both 

phases. 

 

As the holiday is now upon us I wish you all a lovely Half Term, and of course a speedy and full 

recovery for all those still affected by Covid. A reminder that pupils return on Tuesday 1st March, 

and we will be on a week 1 timetable in Secondary.  

With very best wishes, 

 

 

 

Mrs Louise New 

Principal 
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EYFS 

 

This half term we have enjoyed our topic ‘Helping Heroes’, learning about different jobs that help 
our communities. We have learnt how important these different roles are, but with a particular 
focus on how Key Workers have been amazing throughout the pandemic. We have been looking at 
different amounts and the mathematical language that goes with this: more, fewer and less. We 
have also been learning about time, sequencing our days and making human and paper clock 
faces. We have also introduced basic addition in the form of number bonds to five and 10. This is 
something you can practise over the holidays. 
 

The children LOVED their first few sessions of Forest school. They met Jen our lovely Forest School 
leader who explained all the important rules and showed us the area. We really enjoyed the mud 
pit, exploring the vegetable patch and searching for bugs, looking at the saplings and playing in the 
mud kitchen, climbing frame and tunnel.  
 

Next term our topic is ‘Spring has Sprung!’ We can’t wait to read our bug related focus texts and 
learn all about the changes in the seasons, growth and new life and of course get outside more, 
hopefully in the sunshine, searching for mini beasts….! 
 

Have a lovely break. 

Miss Emmett, Mrs Cooper, Mrs Andrews 
Mrs Golby and Mrs de Witt 
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Key Stage 1 

Year 1 
 
This half term we have been on a journey around the world. We have visited each of the seven continents 
and learnt about their famous landmarks, the animals that live there and some interesting facts. We have 
also tasted a variety of different food including plantain, brownies, grapefruit and Tim Tams.  

In Science we classified animals into different groups and became scientists by investigating animal poo to 
find out about their diets. We took our learning outside and discovered which animals live locally before 
creating and grouping our own animals. In Art we learnt about the artist Matisse. We sketched our 
favourite piece, learnt how to collage and used our new skill to create our own animal collages. 

The children have produced some fantastic work. Well done Year 1! 

Year 2  

In Year 2, we kicked our Justice 1 work off with a visit from The Reptylers. We spent a wonderful morning 
looking closely at and handling lots of different reptiles as well as Charlotte the tarantula! We learned about 
where they live and what they like to eat. We all had a wonderful time and lots of us overcame our fears and 
held or stroked the reptiles.  

In both Geography and Science, we have been looking at different climates in our world and the habitats of 
some of the animals that are on our planet. We created dioramas to show the different habitats and added 
animals that live in them.   
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Key Stage 2 
Lower Key Stage 2  
 
In Years Three and Four we have been learning about our Extreme Earth - volcanoes, avalanches, 
earthquakes, extreme weather and also learning more about climate change. We have been 
inspired by the book 'Earth Shattering Events' and this has led us to investigate the layers of the 
Earth. We are using our knowledge to create a website all about a topic of our choice which we 
will share on Google Classroom soon.  

Upper Key Stage 2 
   

This term we have been reading the book 'Street Child' and learning all about the Victorian era. 
Years 5 and 6 took a trip to the Weald and Downland Museum where they experienced what their 
childhood would have been like in the Victorian era. They went to Victorian school, learnt about 
Victorian household chores and even ate some drop scones fresh from the fire!  

Our learning back at school has been all about the Victorians too - we've been learning about 
Victorian inventors and important Victorian figures. Ask about Thomas Barnardo and his work and 
legacy! We have also started our Forest School sessions, where we have built forts, learnt how to 
light an outside fire and even toasted marshmallows around it. 
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Key Stage 3 
Year 7 

This half term Year 7 have continued to show 
their kindness, resilience and incredible work 
ethic. I would like to celebrate and share with 
you some achievements from this half term: 
  
Blake GH represented CFS and Year 7 in the 
Young Chef of the Year event. A huge well done 
to Blake. 
  
The First Year 7 Dragons Den. The following 
pupils presented to the whole year during 
assembly with some special judges to see their 
pitches. Thank you Mr Fowler and Mr Angell. 
  
Mental Health Minions – Coral, Amelia, Lola and 
Janey 
Uncabled – Neil, Fergus, Oscar and Sam 
Help for all – Ava, Lillie and Faye 
Smart Pipe – Lottie 
Smart Lock – Lillie-May 
  
All the presentations were fantastic to watch. 
Thank you to Mr Green and Mr Day for the 
organisation and congratulations to Smart Lock, 
Lillie-May for winning the final of Year 7 Dragons 
Den. 
  
Year 7 have their first Kindness Ambassador. This 
person was nominated by another Year 7 pupil 
who spoke to us and asked ‘If you ever give out 
an award for kindness, please can you give it to 
Lily Farkas Claxton because she is the kindest 
person I know, she is an amazing friend to 
everyone and my favourite friend’.  Lily Farkas 
Claxton has been awarded the first Year 7 
Kindness Ambassador.  Well done Lily. 

Miss Oxley, Head of Year 7 

Year 8 

Year 8 are taking their own assemblies for the next few weeks. 
Aquila took the first one and created a fantastically detailed 
assembly on Animal Welfare. Ms Melendez was very proud of 
all the hard work the pupils put into this and the three pupils 
who delivered the majority of the assembly to the rest of the 
Year 8’s. Well done Aquila, I am looking forward to seeing the 
other tutor groups! 

Lotus Lee has shown a fantastic Culture of Kindness and has 
donated her hair to the Little Princess Trust. This charity 
supports children with cancer and hair loss. A huge well done to 
Lotus and what a fantastic, self-less action! 

Isabel Deans has taken part in the Salford International Online 
Brass Band Competition. Over 1000 people entered and Izzy got 
into the final and came second. What an amazing achievement 
and such talent!  Well done Izzy! 

Mrs Potts, Head of Year 8 

Year 9  

Year 9 have been working hard this term and preparing for their 
Guided Choices. These will be completed by the end of 
February Half Term. The pupils have had drop in clinics with 
multiple subjects and have had lots of assemblies informing 
them of the choices they have. This is a very exciting time for 
Year 9 as they prepare for Year 10 and their futures!  

Mr Carter, Head of Year 9 



 8 

Key Stage 4 

Year 10 have had a super busy half term! From mine 
exploration on our residential trip to Wales to preparing 
for upcoming work experience, Year 10’s are showing 
great determination!   
 

They have also had their own Principal’s Award tea party/
Uno Tournament with Mrs New! 

 

Don’t forget to complete the work experience placement form which can be found on the Weekly 
Bulletin page of our website.  If pupils are struggling to find a placement, they can talk to Mr 
Angell who’s based in the Futures Hub. 

Mr Elliman, Head of Year 10 

Year 11 have had a busy term, receiving mock 
exam results and preparing for their next set of 
exams after Half Term. This year is tough, 
however these pupils are showing such 
resilience and determination towards achieving 
their true potential. 

Lots of the pupils have been having College and 
Sixth Form interviews which I have heard have 
been amazing, nothing but positive praise is the 
feedback I’ve been given. 

NCS have also been in to School to introduce 
Year 11 to the opportunity to sign up to their 
programme.  Please do log into the website for 
more information: https://wearencs.com/, it 
really is a great opportunity that will help pupils 
develop many skills needed for adulthood. 

Lastly, Year 11 Prom has been launched. We 
are so excited to get planning and I look 
forward to sharing all our ideas with you—
fundraising is on the horizon! 

Have a lovely Half Term, relax but do make sure 
to revise for your exams upon our return. 

Mrs Tulley, Head of Year 11 

https://wearencs.com/
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Maths 

Primary 

It’s lovely to walk around the classrooms and see so many children enthusiastic about Maths! 
Throughout the School, we have been focusing on making sure we show pride in ourselves and 
our work. When I asked some of the children what they are proud of in Maths, they said: 
 

They are proud to be getting 10/10 on their tough ten each day 

They are proud to be moving up the TTRS ranks 

They are proud to be getting onto the 3rd slip  

They are proud to be completing more challenges 

They are proud to be scoring higher on their Year 6 arithmetic 

 

Year 1 have been building on their number knowledge to count all the way up to 50, while Year 2 
have been exploring, sorting, and identifying 2D and 3D shapes.  

 

In Lower Key Stage 2, Year 3 have been exploring money. From recognising coins to calculating 
how much change they would get from £10 notes, they have been superstars at solving problems. 
In Year 4, the children have been using their times table knowledge to multiply and divide larger 
numbers.  

 

In Upper Key Stage 2, Year 5 have also been looking at fractions using a variety of models to help 
them. Year 6 have been exploring the relationships between decimals, fractions, and percentages 
and using this to solve problems. Additionally, they have been using data to create graphs on 
Google Sheets as part of our topic work around Australia. Take a look at these graphs made by 
Kitty (Yr5) and Baylee (Yr6). 

 
Mrs B Wilson 
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Maths 

Secondary 

Welcome to 2022. A new year has hit us and the 
Maths department are running with it.  

 

Year 7 have carried on where they left off with pupils 
showing real promise and determination when 
solving Maths problems in class. Even with staff 
absences in January pupils used their maths to solve 
the ultimate problem “the apprentice.” Run by Sir 
(Alan) Green, pupils had to use a variety of skills in a 
range of problem-solving activities. 

 

Year 8 have been doing some solid work looking at 
Pythagoras and as a result some excellent pictures 
are shown below demonstrating this. 

Year 9 have undertaken the Intermediate Maths Challenge 2022 which we are still waiting on their placement 
regionally.  

Year 10 are carrying the Maths flag mid-way through the term getting ready for some assessments that they 
have coming up and learning everything Trig. They also undertook the Senior Maths Challenge, again results 
to be confirmed. 

Year 11 have taken their mock results well and are now specifically focused in on smaller skills that will help 
them reach their targets to enable them to take their next steps into further education or work. The Maths 
team have given each pupil specific areas of subject knowledge to ensure every pupil goes into the exams 
prepared to succeed. 

What has 2022 brought so far….. Intermediate and Senior Maths Challenge… complete 

To come…… STEM trips and career visits…. 

Maths Problems Christmas special 2021 answers 

1) A bakery makes 737 mince pies. They sell 483 in the morning and the rest after lunch. How many do they 
sell after lunch? 254 

2) The Christmas tree in Trafalgar Square in London is 20.54 metres tall. How tall is it in centimetres? 2054cm 

3) Mrs New buys 22 boxes of chocolates to give out at Christmas. She spends £110. How much did each box 
cost? £5 

4) In the Boxing Day sales a Lego set has been reduced by 25%. It now costs £36.45. What was the original 
price of the Lego set?  £48.60 
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English 
 

It has been a very busy half term in Primary, with lots of exciting 
learning experiences taking place. Here is a little flavour of what has 
been happening…  

In Year 1, the children have continued to develop their understanding of 
adjectives, whilst also exploring and using the conjunctions ‘and’ and 
‘because’ in their writing. Question marks have also been a focus this 
half term, with the children using them to make their writing more 
exciting. The key text ‘Introducing Antarctica’ has been used as a 
stimulus to help the children develop their questioning skills, which 
helped with writing letters to a scientist about the impact of global 
warming on the Antarctic. The children have also been reading ‘One Day 
on Our Blue Planet…In the Savannah’ to inspire acrostic poems about 
Africa.   

In their learning experience 'What a Wonderful World', Year 2 have been 
reading ‘The Lonely Beast’ and ‘Where the Wild Thing Are’. They have 
looked at character description as well as story writing. The children 
created their own Beasts and wrote an adventure story for them, as well 
as creating a class mix and match book of their own Wild Things.  

In Years 3 and 4, the children have been delving deep into all things 
weather, looking at everything from earthquakes to tsunamis. The 
children have created their own narratives about the journey of a 
pebble, generated information pages about climate change and have 
designed their own websites based around an example of extreme 
weather that fascinates them.  

The children in Years 5 and 6 have been busy creating non-chronological 
pieces of writing about children in Victorian times, as well as narratives 
leading on from chapter 8 in their focus text ‘Street Child’ where the 
hero escapes from the workhouse. They have also been busy creating 
some interesting cross-curricular fact pages in their topic sessions, 
including a fascinating page all about blood.   

 
Mr Wilson 
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English 

In this edition we take the opportunity to showcase the high standard of extended writing in secondary.  
  
Year 10 Imaginative Writing: Write about a time when you had the courage to stand up to someone or 
something. An extract:  
   
The time had finally come. Shambles. That was the state of my mind - all of these years, I had fought for 
victory of the commoner - I am the ringleader. There have been unfortunate times when I have lost a 
brother but, when we lost one brother, we gained ten more.     
   
I remember being in my dull control room. Dull but efficient; my chair sat proudly in the middle of the dark, 
dark brown room. No matter the amount of times I sat on it, engaging in previous matters, it stayed as silent 
as a panther, about to pounce on its next meal to fuel its voracious appetite. If you were to go in to the now 
desolate room, the same smell still eagerly resides there – I prefer to describe the smell in quiet colours… a 
sort of hazelnut, carefully implemented in docile dark blue.   
   
The revolution had plodded on for twenty-five years - I remember when I finally conjured the courage 
(which I seldom had at this time) to fight back. It erupted out of me like an active volcano - I never thought 
the penultimate moment of this fight would be absorbing me so much…   
    
We marched, orderly out of the steel door. The cold winter air rapaciously bit our soft faces every yard we 
advanced. Our phalanx was astounding - an army of 100,000 moving in a simplistic but intimidating 
formation, with myself at the front…  Tom Greenhouse    
   
Year 10 Imaginative Writing: Write about something that you believe in.  
  
Frothing and bubbling; tossing and turning. The noise fills my ears, suffocating all outside noises. But not the 
inside ones...   
  
The whispering of secrets- like kids on a playground. The laughing of drunken fools that are malicious and 
twisted; pointing and poking-fighting and choking.   
The outside war is nothing compared to the raging battlefield inside. I crawled to a crevice under the bridge 
like an animal, with no home, no family to call my own…   
    
I’M NEVER ENOUGH!   
   
I remember her rosy cheeks like poppies for soldiers. Her eyes lighting up like a thousand fireworks dancing 
in the moonlight. Her bubbly infectious laugh warmed a room better than any heater. Her hourglass figure 
perfect day and night. Her warmth was all I needed; her love was all I wanted. People called us crazy, told us 
it wouldn’t last long. How I wish they were wrong. The voices cackled and laughed. I looked at the river (so 
full of life) I could hear her soft voice flowing downstream, her smile flickering in the pale dingy reflection 
how I longed to be with her. To hold her once more…   
  
I focused on the river and the voices died out. I sat for a moment.   
“Jump” it said clearer than ever quiet yet so, so, so powerful.   
“Jump and you’ll be with her”. I swung my legs over the edge into the water. It’s ice-cold, strong, powerful 
and hungry. The cold spread through me ensnaring my senses. Killing my nerves. Shivering slightly from the 
cold, I let myself go limp and my world vanishes. Cold. Dark. Lonely.  Chris Massey  
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English 

Year 10 non-fiction: Write an article for a magazine with the title ‘Ups and Downs of elationships’. An 
extract:  
 
Relationships. They all have their ups and downs. It’s inevitable really.  Everyone expects relationships to fit 
in the fairy-tale mold. However the outside world can affect these relationships with expectations and the 
pressure making something that was once happy into something bitter.   
   
So the highs of relationships what are they? The highs should be the parts that make you overlook the lows; 
the days that you’ll remember forever, the photos you have of you together, that warm feeling when you’re 
together and that hidden language you communicate with smiles. Or when they surprise you with a last 
minute night out or a walk on the beach. That feeling outweighs the lows, almost like finding that missing 
puzzle piece.    
   
On the other hand, there are the downs that make you question everything. Sometimes you just have to let 
it go… Evie Ottley   
  
An extract:  
    
The Ups:    
 The highs of your relationship should always outweigh the lows and if they don’t, then are you really in the 
right relationship?  One of the best parts of a relationship is the travelling. It’s not the same as travelling 
with your family or friends. Things are so much more personal and romantic. Besides, no-one will know your 
likes and dislikes as well as your significant other does. Consequently, if you’re feeling down, your partner 
will know how to cheer you up.   
The Downs:    
The downs in your relationship may seem like the worst part of life. That first argument is going to hit you 
like a ton of bricks. It’s not easy. But you need to try and remember that it is only an argument, and it can 
easily be resolved if both of you are mature enough to talk about the issue that caused it… Madison Scala   
  
Year 7 - flash fiction.  
  
Spring. The year three thousand. Dawn. A shrill scream pierced the silence. He stopped in his tracks…surely 
there couldn’t be another killer out there.  The light from the gloomy basement flickered into the alleyway. 
He skulked between the broken walls, the jagged flint edges cutting into his thick coat. Weeks had passed 
since his last kill and time was against him. The sun’s rays chased away the cloying mist earlier each day and 
soon it would be too late to find the prey he craved.  
  
Pushing negative thoughts away, he concentrated on his target. Keen senses had always put him at an 
advantage and there was no reason to expect this morning would be any different than those he had 
enjoyed before. The alleyway finally opened out onto the glazed field – the shards of light crashing through 
the dew to create a haze surrounding his unsuspecting target. This was his favourite moment – he bared his 
teeth and charged. It was over in an instant.  
  
It was then he heard his name and knew it was all over. ‘Rex…..here boy….’He left the pigeon on the ground 
and headed for home – the bell on his collar still jangling, thinking of the warm basket and warmer welcome 
that awaited him. DG  

 Ms L Elmes 
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Creative Arts 

On the very cold morning of 12 February 2022, Isla Kavanagh Brown, Tammy-Marie Goddard, their families 
and CFS friends as well as Miss Pye had an early start with a long drive up to Merton College, London. Isla 
and Tammy were representing CFS and Chichester as finalists in the Young Chef Of the Year Competition 
2022. Six secondary school pupils from across the South came to the event to see who’s three course meal, 
health and hygiene, chef styling and set up would be crowned this year’s Young Chef of the Year 2022.   

Pupils had two hours to create and plate their dishes with four judges, all of who are Head Chefs/or Chef 
Managers, watching everything they did.  Tammy’s dishes were creamy cheese mushrooms on a bed of 
homemade Italian herbed bread, Italian prosciutto wrapped chicken on a bed of lentils and spinach and an 
apricot fool dessert.  Isla’s dishes were smoked savoury bread and butter pudding with antipasti, hassleback 
aubergine, ricotta and marinara stuffed mushrooms with tomato sauce and deconstructed strawberry and 
gin mascarpone tart. 

It was a very tough competition and with new kitchen set ups for all, it was a very different experience. 
After two hours, judges’ deliberation and final decisions made, everyone was called into the presentation 
room for the announcements.  The judges said all the dishes were to an extremely high standard with lots 
of innovation and creative thinking being displayed. They were very impressed with the level of hygiene 
used and the logical order that dishes were made in. 

Isla came First and has been given the honour of bringing the ‘Rose Bowl Cup’ to CFS for this year! She 
scored in the top sections as well getting high commendations for her starter and dessert. Tammy collected 
the Second place trophy and was the youngest chef in the event. She scored in the top sections and got 
high commendations for her main and dessert. 

We are so proud of Isla and Tammy. Miss Pye, Food Tech Teacher who watched the event stated “Both 
young ladies were extremely calm and did so well with the pressure of the event. They have been working 
so hard throughout this term to get to where they are now and the hard work has certainly paid off. It was 
wonderful to see their family and friends who, after COVID restrictions were eased, have been allowed back 
in to support the event. The judges gave such wonderful feedback about both pupils, one stating they 
would happily have both of them in his kitchen and another saying they could easily see their dishes in a 
high class restaurant. I am proud as punch for both of them and hope they celebrate this amazing 
achievement. A huge well done Isla and Tammy! I can’t wait to see what is created next year.” 
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Creative Arts 

Design Technology 

Year 7 Design and Technology pupils have been submitting some wonderful ideas and models for their Why 
Hasn't it Been Invented Yet? homework: 

Arthur made this superb model of a garden table and chairs with inbuilt BBQ, and demonstrated how he 
had modified a series of prototypes before coming up with his final design. Lee designed a multi-purpose 
fire extinguisher with three different chambers which could be used to put out electrical fires, non 
electrical fires and electrical fires caused by wires in the mains. Harry modelled a giant geo dome that 
would go over cities with PVC over carbon fibre poles to break down pollution using an air filtration 
system. We are really impressed by the ingenuity shown by our Year 7 pupils and by the quality of their 
model making. We hope to be able to share further examples next time. 

Meanwhile other Year 7 pupils have been practising their woodwork skills, cutting out and finishing 
Pacman characters using hand tools and the belt sander. With these new skills in mind they are now 
moving onto designing trinket boxes and we look forward to sharing the results of this project soon. 
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Sport 

From the snowy, mountain tops of Wales, to what has been described as the ‘wetlands’ of Bishop 
Luffa’s cross-country route, this term in PE has been full to the brim. I must congratulate all the 
runners who have made it through to the next (County) round of the cross-country and wish 
everyone the best of luck next term in the Corporate Challenge (including our staff team!) I’ll let 
these photos tell the rest! 

Mr Day, Head of PE 
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School Houses 

House points have been awarded depending on each events criteria. Below are the current House points 
awarded and congratulations to all the pupils who have taken part!  From all of us, The House Champions, 
Presidents, Ambassadors and Heroes, have a wonderful holiday; rest, relax and come back ready to go! 

House Points Total So Far… 

From all the events this term, and pupil reward points, here are the totals so far. 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

  Aquila  625          Noctua  650    Pegasus  875              Phoenix 700  

Happy New Year and what a wonderful half term it has been! 

There have been some brilliant events over this half the term and it’s been wonderful seeing pupils 
collecting House points and joining in with events. House conduct has improved in leaps and bounds and 
the whole House team have been impressed with the amount of reward points being gained by each of 
the Houses. 

We have had two events so far: Origami and Community fortnight, with our Bird Watch and Football 
Tournament coming up soon.  

The Origami Competition asked that pupils tried their hand at being creative and turn a sheet of paper into 
something decorative by folding. A huge congratulations to Phoenix House for coming first, especially Elif 
with her flower bloom origami. The entire House team could see how much hard work was placed into this 
and agreed it was stunning.  

With our Community Fortnight, pupils were tasked to go out into the community and do something 
positive for others in the area. Several pupils have gone on beach cleans and helped neighbours. One pupil 
even went and cooked breakfast for someone elderly. We are really proud of the selflessness our pupils 
have shown.  

During this time, we have also launched the ‘Fuzzy Project’ which our Pupil Presidents, Ambassadors and 
House Heroes have taken the lead on. The Fuzzy Project was created as we wanted to bring a smile to 
everyone in the CFS community as well as the community around us. In order to do this, we asked pupils 
to create their own fuzzy that could make another person smile. Our amazing House team have already 
hidden a few around our community and more will be going out during half term.  Please keep your eyes 
open for the fuzzys, if you find one, take it home and let us know where you found it! 
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School Houses 

Pupils, keep looking around School and the area to see if you can find a fuzzy that will make you 
smile! 

Next half term we have got lots of other events planned, keep an eye out during class time, tutor 
times and in the parent bulletins for more information. We will also be kicking off our House 
Festival and really look forward to seeing the auditions! 

Huge well done to all Houses taking part in events right through to supporting each other through 
our challenging times. We hope you enjoy the Bird Watch during half term, enjoy your break! We 
look forward to seeing you in March. 

Miss Pye, Head House Champion 



 19 

Co Curricular 

 

Lots of wonderful clubs have been happening this half term.  It’s been such a joy to see children 
trying out new activities and having fun after a hard day of studying.  We’ve got images of Comic 
Book Club, Hip Hop, Language Leapers learning numbers and how to make Pinatas and Stitchtopia 
Club. 
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Fundraising 

 

The PE Bake Sale raised just over £280. 

World Book Day (including non-uniform/fancy dress) is on Thursday 3rd March  

We’ve got our next Bag2School collection on Thursday 10th March. Please bring your items, in 

black sacks, to the pupil gates on that morning. 

Quiz night on Friday 18 March (see details below) 

Primary Mother's Day gifts - week beginning 21st March  

Primary Movie Night - Friday 1st April time tbc for all pupils in Years 3 - 6.  
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Principal’s Award 

This half term, the following pupils have received the Principal’s Award. They have received 

five House Points and enjoyed a celebratory tea party with Mrs New. Well done to everyone! 

 

Austin Cooper  Year 1 For using all his steps to success and more to write  

      brilliantly  

Ray Blandford-Davies Year 2 For writing a book at home  

Frankee Poffley-Craig Year 5 For a fantastic sequence in gymnastics  

Prunella Wilson  Year 5 For completing some great work on the life of poor  

      Victorian children  

Raefe Hakes   Year 6 For being kind to children on many occasions 

Jessica Hogarth  Year 6 For amazing resilience on the trip to Weald and  

      Downland Museum  

Charlie James  Year 6 For his all round fantastic attitude  

Sienna Jeffrey  Year 6 For being an amazing support to a friend  

Evie Lord   Year 6 For being an amazing support to a friend  

Esmee Pascall Wills Year 6 For fantastic knowledge of Victorian children  

Oscar Bailey   Year 7 For a very detailed essay in French 

Faye Cooper   Year 7 For helping to tidy and clean the Art Room  

Matilda Cooper  Year 7 For a very detailed essay in French 

Nathan Gillet   Year 7 For a very detailed essay in French 

Ava Moore   Year 7 For incredible dance work  

Neil Singla   Year 7 For some excellent work in Geography  

Lillie-May Upton  Year 7 For an amazing 3D model of the solar system  



 22 

 

Principal’s Award 

 

This half term, the following pupils have received the Principal’s Award. They have received 

five House Points and enjoyed a celebratory tea party with Mrs New. Well done to everyone! 

 

Douggie Broadbridge Year 8 For handing in money found in school  

Isabel Deans   Year 8 For coming 2nd in the Salford International Online Brass 

      Band Competition and for making up a song about  

      photosynthesis  

Tabbie Fishwick  Year 8 For huge improvement in PE  

Tammy-Marie Goddard Year 8 For being placed 2nd in Young Chef  

Laila Helyer   Year 9 For coming 1st in Cross Country  

Lillie Helyer   Year 9 For coming 2nd in Cross Country  

Thomas Greenhouse Year 10 For exceptional imaginative writing  

Isla Kavanagh Brown Year 10 For being placed 1st in Young Chef  

Ben Sadler   Year 10 For being a great role model and an amazing support to a 

      friend 

Rose Bradford  Year 11 For outstanding effort on Pythagoras as well as excellent 

      effort revising  

Caitlin Wingate-Cirss Year 11 For her consistent hard work and focus in History 
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March 

The dates in red have been added since the calendar was first published. 

Wednesday 2 March Sea Life Centre Trip 1 

Wednesday 2 March Health Screening Reception 

Wednesday 2 March Dare to Dream visit 9 

Wednesday 2 March Corporate Challenge 1st race Secondary 

Thursday 3 March Health Screening Reception 

Thursday 3 March World Book Day Whole school 

Monday 7 – Friday 11 March National Careers Week Secondary 

Monday 7 – Friday 11 March Bikeability 7 & 8 

Tuesday 8 March 1700 - 2000 Pupil Progress Consultation Evening (virtual) 7 

Tuesday 8 March HPV Vaccinations 8 & 9 

Tuesday 8 March Dodgeball tournament 5 & 6 

Tuesday 8 March Careers Event at lunchtime KS3 & KS4 

Tuesday 8 March Dance House Showcase, Alexandra Theatre 10 

Wednesday 9 March GCSE PE Mock Moderation Day 11 

Wednesday 9 March Health Screening Reception 

Thursday 10 March Health Screening Reception 

Thursday 10 March Bag2School collection Whole school 

Thursday 10 March Careers Event at lunchtime KS3 & KS4 

Thursday 10 March New Park Cinema Trip 6 

Thursday 10 March 1530—1730 Girls Cricket Festival, The Regis School 5-7 

Friday 11 March BBC Young Reporters Day  6—9 

Friday 11 March Winchester Science Museum Trip 3 & 4 

Monday 14 – Friday 18 March House Festival audition deadline Whole school 

Wednesday 16 March Corporate Challenge 2nd race Secondary 

Wednesday 16 March CCF Trip to Army Corps Museum 9 & 10 

Thursday 17 March 1700 – 1830 Science Olympics Secondary 

Friday 18 March Red Nose Day – non-uniform day Whole school 

Friday 18 March Quiz Night Whole school 

Sunday 20 March CCF Trip to the Tank Secondary 

Monday 21 – Friday 25 March Mothers Day gifts Primary 

Wednesday 23 March GCSE PE practical moderation 11 

Tuesday 29 March Music Composition 2 exam 11 

Wednesday 30 March Music Composition 2 exam 11 

Wednesday 30 March Swimming gala 5 & 6 

Wednesday 30 March Corporate Challenge 3rd race Secondary 

Thursday 31 March 1435 Aquila and Noctua House gathering Whole school 
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April 

The dates in red have been added since the calendar was first published. 

 

 

Friday 1 April 1435 Pegasus and Phoenix House Gathering Whole school 

Friday 1  April Dance Filming Day 11 

Friday 1 April Primary Movie Night 3 - 6 

Monday 4 – Friday 8 April House Festival auditions results announced Whole school 

Monday 4 April Teenage Booster Vaccinations 9 

Tuesday 5 April Justice Progress Reports home to parents Whole school 

Wednesday 6 April GCSE Media Film in a Day 10 

Wednesday 6 April Sports Hall athletics final 5 & 6 

Wednesday 6 April 1600 – 1830 Primary Pupil Progress Consultation evening Primary 

Thursday 7 April 1330—1530 Skills Festival, Bourne Community College KS1 

Thursday 7 April 1530 - 1700 Primary Pupil Progress Consultation evening Primary 

Thursday 7 April Lunchtime music concerts Primary 

Thursday 7 April End of Term Whole school 

END OF JUSTICE TERM  
(Year 11 revision sessions) 

Sunday 24th April  Bookfest event with Rob Biddulph at CFS available to all to purchase tickets. 


